
The Vestry of Calvary Episcopal Church Meeting 

April 5, 2022 

Term Expires: 

January 2023    January 2024   January 2025 

Susan Grotte, Sr. Warden  Fred Steinkamp                Debbie Pohler 
Christian Iversen   Debra Helbert   Greg Bethke 
John Ondrusek, Jr. Warden  Philip Zanghi                  Nicole Cornwell 
Bob Todor                  Marian Briscoe                               Rick Lane 
 
Absent: Bill Daw 
 
Staff to the Vestry 

Fr. Ralph Morgan, Rector   Bill Daw, Chancellor 
Christian Iversen, Treasurer                 Barb Ault, Clerk 
 
Devotion:  Bob Todor gave a personal experience devotion.  It was very interesting about his life in 
foreign countries.                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
1.Call to Order:  Fr. Ralph called to order at 6:35 PM 
 
 2. Review and approve the minutes of March 8,2022. 
Christian made a motion to approve the March minutes as presented. Fred seconded the motion.  
Minutes were approved.   
 
3.Treasurer’s Report: 
Christian presented the Treasure’s report. The plate offerings were up but the pledges are -11,000 
down.  Hopefully they will increase this spring.   The Vestry will have a review of the Xerox Expenses 
And the Kitchen Expenses. 
John O. motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report as stated.  Susan seconded the motion. The Report was 
approved. 
 
4.  The Rector’s Report:  The Vestry Retreat to the Escape Room was a success. All escaped by working 
as a team. 
The Crawfish Boil has been postponed for perhaps next year.  There is a lot of planning and for this 
event and there was not enough time to complete the Boil. 
We will be planning the Pentecost Picnic for June 6.  Plans are for a BBQ with Debbie, Susan, and Amber  
heading the event. There will be one service in the Gym that Sunday. 
Communion is going well, and some are now using the common cup.   
School Board Members: 
Chris Bradley- President, Amber Zentis- Secretary, Steven Cherry, John Anderson, Teri Mason, James 
Milford, Donna Anderson and Marion Briscoe. 
John made a motion to approve the “Sponsor” board members that the CEO of the Board had 
appointed. Debbie seconded the motion, and the motion was approved as stated. 
Vacations for Fr. Ralph:  May 9-17, July 25-August 1, and August 20-September 12 
    
Old Business: Review of Outreach projects with reviewing committees. 



The Garden is going well with producing lots of vegetables.  Kairos will have the first Kairos Weekend on 
May6-8 for the Brothers in White.   The next Blood Drive will be on May 15 
 
New Business:  It seems the lot beyond the new fence by the Youth Building is owned by the Church.  It 
would be ideal place to build a labyrinth. Discussion how and who would take on this project. 
There are three Curate candidates for our Church from the Diocese. The Vestry is to vote for us to 
receive a Curate.  Susan made a motion for the Church to receive a Curate if the Diocese approve. 
Greg B. seconded the motion, and it was approved. 
 
Closing Prayer:  Fr. Ralph. 
 
Adjournment:  Christian announced adjournment at 8:35. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Barb Ault, Clerk 
 
Calendar: 
May 10-Vestry 
June 5- Pentecost Sunday BBQ Picnic 
June 26-Bishop’s visit 
 


